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Be There 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Spring forward by helping your child succeed in school. Be There. 

  
Daylight Saving Time, March 9 
  
Daylight saving time is almost here!  Remember to “spring forward” your clocks one hour on 
Sunday, March 9, at 2 a.m., the official start of daylight savings time.   
  
Grace Kellermeier Named VCS Teacher of the Year 
                                                                                                                                                                                     
Grace Kellermeier, a French teacher from New Smyrna Beach High School, is Volusia County 
Schools' Teacher of the Year for 2015.  She will serve as Volusia County’s Teacher of the Year 
throughout this school year and next, representing all of Volusia’s teachers.  Dr. Kellermeier 
received her award before an audience of more than 900 friends of public education at the 
Hilton Daytona Beach Oceanfront Resort on Friday, February 28.  The announcement was 
made at a celebration presented by Halifax Health and co-hosted by FUTURES Foundation and 
Volusia County Schools. 
  
Dr. Kellermeier began her career with Volusia County Schools at New Smyrna Beach High in 
1997 where she teaches French 1, 2, 3, 4 and advanced placement.  She also taught Spanish 
for three years until enrollment in her French classes tripled.  Dr. Kellermeier has lived in three 
different continents and emigrated from Scotland as a teenager.  She holds a bachelors degree 
from Rutgers University, a masters degree from Stetson University and doctoral degree from the 
University of Central Florida. 
  
In order to enrich her students’ instruction, Dr. Kellermeier invites member of the community to 
come into her classroom and speak to students in their native language, French.  She also has 
partnered with the local French bakery in New Smyrna Beach, Mon Délice, whose owner has 
read-aloud to her students and provided pastries so they had the opportunity to taste French 
culture.  Students have heard from decorated World War II veterans, a Peace Corps volunteer, 
foreign exchange students, parents and grandparents from around the French-speaking world 
who share their stories, in French.   
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As a life-long runner, Dr. Kellermeier took on the role as cross country coach mid-season this 
year.  She made the transition seamless for the students and helped them finish a successful 
season.  She is a well-rounded teacher who does everything to the best of her ability, instilling 
trust, confidence and motivation.  This is evidenced in the comment of a former student who 
described Dr. Kellermeier as “the absolute best teacher I’ve ever had in my life…I couldn’t 
imagine what my life would have been like without her.” 
  
In a letter of recommendation, Bob Ouellette, principal of New Smyrna Beach High, wrote that 
Dr. Kellermeier’s “credentials and work history read like exemplars for a teacher that has a 
passion for her curriculum and a propensity to be a true life-long learner.” 
  
Described as the “real deal” by a colleague, Dr. Kellermeier succeeds Emily Edwards, a 4th 
grade teacher from Citrus Grove Elementary School (formerly Starke Elementary), who was 
Volusia County's 2014 Teacher of the Year. 
            In addition to Dr. Kellermeier, four other teachers received special recognition as 
finalists:  

•         Debra Abadia, 4th grade, Spruce Creek Elementary 
•         Amy M. Dempsey, Language Arts, Heritage Middle 
•         Emily Kristine Light, Music, Champion Elementary 
•         Michelle Swint, English and AP Language and Composition, Pine Ridge High 

  
Major sponsors of the Teacher of the Year celebration included Halifax Health, Bank of 
America, DB Car Shows, BC Spas by Danielle, Bright House Networks, Florida Power & Light, 
University of Central Florida, Diamond Motors, Dr. and Mrs. Fred Costello, Intracoastal Bank, 
Florida Hospital Fish Memorial, Volusia County Council of PTAs, Hollis Institute at Stetson 
University, The Hilton Daytona Beach Oceanfront Resort, Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University, 
Jostens, Express Printing, Dean Stewart Photography, Wet ‘n Wild, and  Naomi Weiss & Dan 
D’Antonio.  Dozens of businesses and organizations in Volusia County also contributed 
donations of goods and services to Volusia's Teacher of the Year program. 
  
Forum Planned to Break the Conspiracy of Silence 
National Speaker to Address Challenges Faced by Students 

  
A forum to address the challenges facing today’s students will be held Thursday, March 6, at 6 
p.m. in the auditorium at New Smyrna Beach High School.  Dr. Scott Poland will be the keynote 
speaker, who is a nationally recognized expert on school crisis, youth violence, suicide 
intervention, self injury, school safety, threat assessment, parenting and the delivery of 
psychological services in schools.   
  
The forum, “Today’s Students – Today’s Challenges: Parents and Community Matter,” is a 
proactive effort to reach out to families and the community on the national issue to end the 
“conspiracy of silence.”  Attendees will come away with tips on how to assist children in making 
the right choices and advice on raising children in challenging times.  The discussion will outline 
the problematic things that students face including bullying, technology, alcohol abuse, teenage 
driving, divorce and the pressure to perform academically. 
  
Parents, students and community members are invited to attend this one-hour presentation and 
take part in a question and answer session at the conclusion.  Joining together to become 
informed about how to safeguard children is an opportunity to prevent future tragedies and learn 
how to resolve issues that may otherwise go undetected.   Dr. Poland has lectured and written 



extensively on these subjects, appeared on all major television network news programs, and 
has presented over 1,000 workshops in every state and numerous foreign countries.  
  
This is the first of three forums planned for families of Volusia County School students.  
Additional forums will be held in northeast Volusia and west Volusia. 
  
Variance Applications Now Being Accepted  
  
Volusia County Schools’ variance applications are now being accepted for the 2014-15 school 
year.  The deadline for application submittal is June 1.  Early application is encouraged, but 
does not guarantee approval.  Check the Volusia County Schools website for variance 
guidelines.  For more information contact the student assignment office at 386-734-7190, ext. 
50709. 
  
ArtHaus Presents Elementary Art Exhibit 
An exhibit featuring artworks from students in Volusia County’s public elementary schools opens 
today, March 6, 5 – 7 p.m. at the ArtHaus, 3840 Ridgewood Avenue, Port Orange.  The exhibit 
will continue through Friday, April 4. 
  
News of Note 

  
Atlantic High senior, Bailey Berman, has been honored for her exemplary volunteer service 
with a President’s Volunteer Service Award.  The award, which recognizes Americans of all 
ages who have volunteered significant amounts of their time to serve their communities and 
country, was granted by the Prudential Spirit of Community Awards program on behalf of 
President Barack Obama.  Volunteer activities are judged on criteria including personal 
initiative, creativity, effort, impact and personal growth.  Bailey received a President’s Volunteer 
Service Award certificate and a letter from President Barack Obama.  Rebecca Dyke has been 
selected to become a member of the esteemed organization, The National Society of High 
School Scholars (NSHSS).  The Society recognizes top scholars who have demonstrated 
outstanding leadership, scholarship and community commitment.  The announcement was 
made by NSHSS Founder and Chairman Claes Nobel, a senior member of the family that 
established the Nobel Prizes.  Rebecca is now a member of a unique community of scholars - a 
community that represents the very best hope for the future.   
  
Blue Lake Elementary students leapt into action for their recent "Take A Hike" walk-a-thon 
during PE classes.  The purpose for this event was to promote health and wellness while raising 
money for new PE equipment.  All of Blue Lake's students, kindergarten through fifth grade, had 
a great time walking with their friends to upbeat music that kept them moving.  Some teachers 
even joined their class and some parents joined their children to take part in the walk-a-thon and 
join in the spirit of fun exercise with friends.  Walking is a great exercise that can be done by 
anyone and everyone.  What a wonderful way to enlighten students and staff on how to have 
fun and learn healthy workout habits at the same time. 
  
Students from Champion Elementary participated in Jump Rope for Heart.  Jump Rope for 
Heart helps to raise money for the American Heart Association.  The Heart Association says for 
every $50 raised it helps to save a life.  This year the goal for our school was to raise $3,500 to 
save 70 lives with the donations.  We are thrilled to announce that Champion Elementary met 
their goal.  The students, faculty and staff raised $3507.50.  The students enjoyed jumping 
activities and wore red to celebrate and support the event that Coach Haus organized.  Faith 
Woods was proud to raise the most money at the school to honor a family member.  She wore a 

http://myvolusiaschools.org/planning-business-services/Pages/School-Variance-Request-Process.aspx�


special shirt on Jump Rope for Heart Day and went on the school's morning news and spoke of 
the importance of raising money for the American Heart Association. 
  
Chisholm Elementary held its annual Grandparent's Day on Valentine’s Day.  This was a special 
celebration that included Lady Cat dancers, food, fun and a time to share our love for 
grandparents.  
  
Marc Mero and the Champion of Choices put on a presentation at Coronado Beach Elementary 
last week.  This organization works to educate students about the harmful effects of drugs, alcohol 
and bullying.  Champion of Choices helps empower students to make positive choices with the 
motto, "Champions Make Choices.  Choices Make Champions."  Marc Mero spoke about 
empowering people of all ages to make positive choices and achieve their goals.  Students were 
inspired to treat themselves and others with respect, dream big, achieve goals and cherish 
relationships. 
  
Citrus Grove Elementary celebrated Read Across America Day by welcoming volunteer 
readers from the Ponce Inlet Lighthouse to share the book “Nelly, The Ponce Inlet Lighthouse 
Cat” with first graders.  Kindergarten classes had a morning filled with activities on March 5 and 
were visited by Thing 1 and Thing 2....and Things 3 through 8!  Kindergarten teachers were in 
the Seuss spirit and their students visited other classrooms for stories. 
  
Congratulations to the Creekside Middle Robotics Team for winning the State Championship 
for F.I.R.S.T. (For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and Technology) LEGO League 
Robotics.  This tournament was held at the University of Central Florida Arena. Creekside’s 
team will go on to the World Championship in Toronto, Canada or Lego Land, California.  Team 
membersare:  Diego Vargas, Justin Midkiff, Tarleen Sodhi, Megan Silvey, Trevor Settembre, 
Daniel Kocisko, Juan Halleran and Austin Justice. 
  
To celebrate the 2014 Olympic Winter Games, Creekside Middle teachers, Mr. Abadia, Mrs. 
Ashby and Mrs. Duguay, hosted their first Creekside Wii Olympic Games. Students participated 
in the Wii Bobsleigh Event, calculated their individual team averages and made predications 
based upon this data.  Each team represented a different country which they had researched 
using CultureGrams.  Teams learned about the weather, common phrases in the country’s 
language, sports played and life for kids in their county.  Finally, students created a postcard 
explaining what they had learned during the activities.  This culminating event was concluded by 
the medal ceremony where gold, silver and bronze medals were awarded to the top three teams 
at each grade level.  
  
From over 700 posters submitted throughout the state, a panel of judges selected Cypress 
Creek fifth grader Veronia Sadek’s art work as the region 5 winner.  As part of Severe Weather 
Awareness Week, the Florida Division of Emergency Management hosted a presentation with 
Division Director Bryan Koon, Professor Tinkermeister, who is the main character in the Kids 
Get a Plan program, and representatives from the Red Cross, Volusia County Emergency 
Management and National Weather Service.  The presentation consisted of safety and 
preparedness message and weather-related games.  Veronia was awarded an i-Pad for being 
selected as the regional winner. 
  
Gateway Center for the Arts in Debary representative, Tammi Hoag, arranged for a "blue birds 
of happiness" poster contest for DeBary Elementary 5th grade students.  She came to the 
school with supplies in-hand and asked the students to create their best rendition of the fabled 
blue bird of happiness.  Mrs. Hoag took the posters back to the Gateway Center for judging.  
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The top three winner's artwork will be featured in advertising, on tickets and on posters 
announcing their upcoming production of Blue Bird.  The student winners from Mrs. Austin's and 
Mrs. Cohen's classes are:  Blake Bernowsky, who credits the help of his friend Nathan for 
creative inspiration, first place; Sylvia Miranda, second place and Hana Hamad, third place. The 
Center surprised the students with their paintings professionally framed and provided them free 
tickets to the show.  
  
DeBary Elementary proudly participated in the celebration of reading through Dr. Seuss week.  
A  Dr. S book was assigned for each day, along with a theme from the book. On Fox in Sox day, 
everyone wore mismatched socks.  On Cat in the Hat day everyone wore red.  On Wacky 
Wednesday clothing was worn backwards or mismatched.  Today is Horton Hears a Who day 
where Random Acts of Kindness are being performed for fellow students and teachers. And 
Friday everyone will wear orange and channel our best Lorax.  On Friday the school will also be 
supporting Relay for Life and the DeBary Dragonfly team by raising money for the American 
Cancer Society through a read-a-thon.  The class that raises the most money will get an ice 
cream party and the top three student earners will receive a very special prize.  We love to read, 
read, read at DeBary Elementary School!  
  
Madelyn Andrew, who is a member of Ms. Pelham's Business Professionals of America (BPA) 
Club at DeLand Middle was voted in as the first ever BPA Florida State Middle School 
President last weekend at the Orlando state conference. Pictured with Madelyn is the new BPA 
Florida State Middle School Vice President from a school in Jacksonville, Paige Harvey.  
  
DeLand Middle’s School Resource Deputy Newman was awarded the Medal of Merit from the 
Volusia County Sheriff’s Department for heroically assisting in the rescue that saved a man’s 
life.  On October 11, 2013, Deputy Newman was off-duty and in his personal vehicle when he 
spotted a burning car on the side of the road. With no police or responders at the scene, Deputy 
Newman pulled over and helped lift the unconscious man out of his burning vehicle.  Volusia 
County Sheriff Ben Johnson took time out to recognize Deputy Newman and the two first 
responding deputies for their courageous efforts.  “You all did a great job, you’re fantastic 
deputies,” Sheriff Johnson told the deputies. “You came along a chaotic scene, a real 
dangerous scene and for the job you did,  we want to thank each and every one of you for that 
and for making the Volusia County Sherriff’s Department proud.” 
  
Mr. Emerick-Brown’s Literary Club students at Deltona High had the wonderful experience of 
conducting a phone interview with renowned poet, Maya Angelou.  Click on the link to read the 
interview session which took place on February 26: http://www.deltonahowl.com/interview.html  
  
The Deltona Lakes Elementary Pasta for Pennies campaign is off to a great start.  In the first 
two days of a two-week campaign, the school collected $1,034.99.  By the end of the first week 
the total climbed to $1,937.39. Two classes (one in primary and one in intermediate grades) 
won an ice cream party for collecting the most money in the first week.  Congratulations to Mrs. 
Rowley's 2nd grade class and Ms. Castro's 3rd grade class.  Second grader, Brady Latocha 
donated $32 from his own piggy bank.  The class with the greatest monies collected will win the 
Olive Garden pasta party!  Every donor gets their name on a paper penny to be displayed in the 
cafeteria.  Prizes are also given to those who donate through a random drawing.  Teachers 
whose class reaches the $100 mark will be eligible to win a $25 gift card donated by VIPS.  We 
are so proud of our Eagles in their giving to others by supporting the Leukemia and Lymphoma 
Society.   
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Deltona Lakes Elementary will hold its annual Multicultural Festival on Wednesday, March 19, 
from 5:30 p.m. – 8 p.m.  Students in all grade levels are working on a variety of cultural projects 
to have on display.  Take a stroll through the campus and enjoy arts, cuisine and entertainment 
from countries all over the world.  This event has two purposes.  One purpose is to expose 
students and their families to the customs of the many cultures in our diverse society.  The 
second reason is for the school to raise money for much needed educational supplies.  Join us 
for a fun-filled evening with crafts, activities, cultural displays, music and dance presentations, 
food and games.  See local talent and performances by Deltona Lakes students.  Stop by room 
502 and visit the Scholastic Book Fair.  Enjoy carnival games, face painting and the bounce 
house – there’s something for everyone.  Tickets for food and activities may be purchased in 
advance: 4 tickets for $1 or at the event, 3 tickets for $1.  Donations are welcome.  Items are 
needed for the silent auction such as gift certificates, gift baskets, electronics, household items, 
sports equipment, etc. For more information about the event contact Ms. Ortiz at 386-575-4115. 
  
Ms. Neal’s art classes at Deltona Middle observed Black History Month by creating portraits of 
notable African Americans. A few of the students’ portraits are featured here. Can you guess 
who these portraits represent?  Portrait 1, Portrait 2, Portrait 3, Portrait 4, Portrait 5, Portrait 6 and 
Portrait 7.  In other news, Catherine Quinones was selected to participate in the 42nd Volusia 
Students Create Exhibit at the Gateway Center for the Arts.  The exhibit is now open and will 
continue through Monday, April 7.  
  
Mr. Sigler, a retired Volusia County American History teacher, enthralled the fourth grade 
students at Edgewater Public with his knowledge of the Civil War and important historic 
figures.  Students were able to hold artifacts from the Civil War, including replica bullets, 
Confederate money and pictures of a doctor’s medical kit.  Pictures that depicted the everyday 
life of soldiers were highly favored.  Students were able to see how differently times were and 
make connections to the curriculum that they have covered in their classroom.  Students are 
conducting research on a Civil War topic of their choice, writing a research report and will be 
presenting their findings in the form of a poster, diorama, picture book or PowerPoint. 
  
The Forest Lake Elementary Running Club took another local race by storm, dominating the 
age group results at the Swamp House 5k on March 2.  Fourth grader Jonathan Gurgacz came 
in first in age group, finishing the race 7th overall.  Panthers Luke Wilder and Zoie Martin also 
finished first in their age groups, while a number of others littered the results board.  Led by PE 
Coach Greg Boyle, the Forest Lake Running Club has been training hard and it shows. 
Congratulations Panthers! 
  
Mrs. Hanrahan's sixth grade reading classes at Hinson Middle have become the proud 
"parents" of Mora, an adult green sea turtle.  Mrs. Hanrahan's classes are one of 25 selected by 
the Sea Turtle Conservancy and the Daytona News Journal to participate in a project to learn 
more about sea turtles. Each of the turtles in the program has been tagged with a satellite 
transmitter and will be followed by the adopting class as they migrate.  Green sea turtles are an 
endangered species, particularly threatened by egg harvesting for human consumption. Mora 
was tagged while nesting in Totuguero, Costa Rica on July 4, 2013. She swims to raise the 
awareness of the sea turtle's plight and to help others understand and support the preservation 
of the species. 
  
Fourth and fifth graders at Horizon Elementary have had the unique opportunity to learn about 
the scientific process through hands-on activities investigating matter, chemistry, engineering, 
biology, the natural world and physics.  Members of the Horizon Science Club learn in pairs and 
groups while they build their background knowledge and stretch their thinking through fun and 
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challenging activities.  Fifth-grade teachers Bill Strickland and Leah Moss made a special effort 
to reach out to girls when starting up the club.  All students are encouraged to think about a 
career in STEM (science, technology, engineering and mathematics) fields, even at this early 
age. 
  
Horizon Elementary students brushed up their math skills at the 8th annual Publix Math Nights, 
held at the Westport Square shopping center in February.  Students and their families travelled 
throughout the grocery store, answering math problems that dealt with skills the students had 
been learning throughout the school year.  They appreciated the opportunity to apply these 
math skills to real life situations.  Once the worksheets had been turned in, the families enjoyed 
refreshments and the children received books, pencils and stickers. 
  
Artist Trading Card Night sponsored by art teachers, Steve Hardock and John Kinsey, was a 
huge success at Indian River Elementary drawing close to 500 students, parents and guest 
artists.  The idea of the trading card night is to have students before the event design and draw 
eight or more cards.  This makes every card unique.  They complete these cards both during art 
classes and at home.  Then the 2 ½ by 3 ½  inch cards are brought to the event.  In addition, 
the guest artists bring their cards.  Many of these cards go on the Artist Trading Card Wall of 
Fame.  These are given out over the night as door prizes.  To begin the evening, all students and 
artists are asked to draw and complete a few more cards.  After a half-hour, the trading begins.  
Students are told the rules and that a good trade always ends with a handshake.  This type of 
trading began in 1997 and is big business with famous artists; however, the school’s sole 
purpose is to encourage the artist in every child.  Mr. Hardock and Mr. Kinsey thank all the 
students, parents and teachers for making this annual event such a success.  
  
Congratulations to Cynthia Turner, Indian River Elementary music teacher, who presented at 
the FAAE (Florida Alliance for Arts Education) Arts Integration Symposia Series which was held 
on March 1 at Orange Grove Middle Magnet School of the Arts in Tampa.  Mrs. Turner's session 
was titled “Meaningful Music: Combining Arts with Community Service.”  Mrs. Turner talked 
about how the Indian River Elementary Manatee Chorus under her direction combines beautiful 
music with community service projects, such as the Singing for Soldiers project and singing at 
the Veterans hospital.  Children enrolled in the chorus, along with the student body, have a 
hands-on experience with helping others, locally, nationally and globally.  Many participants at 
the symposium from surrounding counties were excited to implement similar programs in their 
music program. 
  
Ms. Langlais, art teacher at Manatee Cove Elementary, had an opportunity to select 10 lucky 
students’ artworks from the entire school to be submitted for the Volusia Students Creates 
exhibit.  Three talented fifth graders who collaborated on several digital photos were selected.  
Their artwork was a Digital Collaborative Image titled “Metamorphosis.”  To view this great piece 
of artwork, along with other talented student artwork, visit the 42nd Annual Volusia Students 
Create Exhibit, which will be held at Gateway Center for the Arts on 17-92 in DeBary now 
through April 7. 
  
On February 12, Marc Mero (former WWE champion wrestler, author and inspirational speaker) 
brought his Champion of Choices program to the 4th and 5th graders of Orange City 
Elementary.  Marc's inspiring message and engaging presentation empowers students to make 
positive choices in their lives and it causes them to think about personal and social changes that 
can make a difference in themselves and their communities.  
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Orange City Elementary recently participated in the Olive Garden's national fundraising 
program Pasta for Pennies in order to raise funds for The Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  A 
total of $1,169.99 was collected.  Mrs. Griggs' 5th grade class collected the most money and 
earned an Olive Garden pasta party in the classroom. 
  
Ormond Beach Middle students won the Black History Brain Bowl on February 22.  
Congratulations to Shania Pope, Cameron McClaine, Daquane Byrd, Corey Shepard, Azaline 
Thompson and Gustavo Torres.  The students studied over 350 Black History facts to prepare 
for competition.  The students won tablets and bookbags with supplies from Brighthouse.  Also 
at Ormond Beach Middle for the month of February, students have been participating in daily 
Black History trivia.  Three winners are selected on a daily basis.  Guest speaker for the month 
was Dr. James Huger who shared personal experience of working with Dr. Martin Luther King. 
Classroom teachers prepared posters for a Black History gallery walk.  The month culminated 
with a Soul Food Luncheon. 
  
Fourth grade students at Ortona and Osceola elementaries participated in a pep rally geered 
toward boosting their spirits as they headed into the FCAT Writing assessment.  Students at 
both schools got pumped up with songs, skits and a visit from the Seabreeze High School Junior 
Varsity cheerleaders!  As the students exited the cafeteria at their respective schools, all other 
grade levels were in the common area with posters and raised voices cheering them on to 
success. 
  
Ortona and Osceola elementaries not only share an administrative team, they also share 
collaborative ideas for the advancement of students at both schools.  One of the common 
activities boosting student achievement at both schools is reading and writing buddies.  Ortona 
Elementary 4th grade students buddy with kindergarten students weekly to enhance their reading 
skills. The older students read with the younger students and have been trained to increase their 
comprehension by asking probing questions.  These 4th graders could make excellent 
educators one day!  At Osceola Elementary, 4th grade students buddy with 2nd grade students 
weekly to improve literacy skills in reading and writing.  The older students assist the younger 
students with reading more complex texts and with planning and publishing various writing 
activities.  We may have some budding authors being developed! 
  
The Can Do Company at Pathways Elementary is working with the Crayola ColorCycle initiative 
to recycle dried up markers into fuel.  It takes 308 markers to make a gallon of fuel.  So far over 
300,000 gallons of fuel have been made through recycled markers.  This is currently happening 
at Pathways Elementary.  Elizabeth Bewerse is the teacher in charge of the program and 
coordinates with Crayola.  The Can Do Company (students at Pathways) is spearheading this 
program, and does many other helpful tasks daily to help students and teachers alike. 
  
Pine Ridge High will present the fizzy, family-friendly musical “Godspell” by Stephen Schwartz 
of Wicked fame.  From laughter to tears, the music and story range from whimsical to evocative 
to compelling.  The cast and live band will give you a night to remember with their buoyant, 
captivating performance of this modern classic.  Performances are at 7 p.m. on March 6, 7 and 
9 in the school auditorium.  Tickets for students are $5 and adult tickets are $9.  For more info 
call (407) 688-9500 ext. 43619.  This production of “Godspell” is dedicated to Charles Lundell, 
Pine Ridge Superman, in his fight against cancer.  Go Team Charlie!  All proceeds from the 
sales of Godspell t-shirts will go to help out Charlie and his family. 
  
Pine Ridge High juniors, Nick Sutton and Trevor Brown, fished in the Florida High School Bass 
Tournament last weekend on Lake Toho in Orlando.  It is a student angler tournament and they 
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finished in 4th place moving them on to the regionals in Tennessee in September.  
Congratulations Nick and Trevor!  
  
Congratulations to Pine Ridge High Band Director, Mr. Robinson, and band members on their 
solo and ensemble superior ratings and selection to participate in state competition: Victoria 
Greenfield, Tyrone Boyd, Abigail Workman, Sebastian Fernandez, Zach Owen, Tyra Boyd, Matt 
Marin, Mike Perry, Brookelynne Houston, and Travis Hightower.  
  
Alejandra Morales, a senior at Pine Ridge High, has been honored for her exemplary volunteer 
service with a President’s Volunteer Service Award.  The award, which recognizes Americans of 
all ages who have volunteered significant amounts of their time to serve their communities and 
their country, was granted by The Prudential Spirit of Community Awards program on behalf of 
President Barack Obama.  Alejandra has volunteered in her school and her community and has 
clocked over 500 community service volunteer hours.   
  
What was once a dream, has become a reality at Pride Elementary.  The school track has 
been built on the P.E. field.  The track could not have been built without the assistance of 
Principal Leslie Frazee, kindergarten teacher Tina Coody-Bjorkland, P.E. Coach Jared Taylor  
and All Terrain Tractor Service owner Jamie Crow.  Coach Taylor has been raising funds for the 
past five years to build the track.  When he transferred to Pride Elementary, he made a ten-year 
plan to build the track.  Mr. Crow and his crew did a phenomenal job helping and volunteering 
their time and equipment to build the track.  Students will benefit from this track for years to 
come.  On Saturday, March 8, Pride Elementary will host the 5th Annual 2-Mile Pride Prowl with 
a ribbon cutting ceremony prior to the start of the race. 
  
There were mad scientists sighted at Read-Pattillo Elementary’s K-3 Math and Science night on 
March 4.  Students were invited to try multiple stations with math and science activities.  They 
investigated if objects would sink or float, made silly putty, made fossils from shells, and much 
more.  There was fun for everyone and each student received goodie cup at the end of the 
night. 
  
Read-Pattillo Elementary students K-5 participated in the 4th annual Jump Rope for Heart 
event in February. Students rotated six different stations where they practiced various jumping 
skills. The PTA volunteers helped collect money and teach the students how to perform different 
jumping skills. Students worked on single jumping and jumping with two and three people at the 
same time. The students were very happy to have the school’s art, music and P.E. teachers 
assist with the event. The students raised $ 4046.22 for the American Heart Association. 
  
River Springs Middle students, Coral Estes (6th grade) and Grace Gillen (8th grade), have 
been invited to the Future Problem Solvers state competition. 
  
Southwestern Middle’s annual Read-a-Latte/Read Across America event was a great success.   
Every year, the media center acknowledges the school’s top readers while celebrating the life 
and work of Dr. Seuss.  Students, parents and teachers were treated with a special breakfast, 
Dr. Seuss themed games, activities, door prizes and music. 
  
Students from Spirit Elementary participated in the annual Jump-a-thon last week.  This event 
helps to raise money for the American Heart Association.  The school had a very successful 
Jump Rope for Heart campaign with a goal to raise $4,500 in donations.  The goal was 
SMASHED with the final total coming in at $7512.60!  The school is extremely proud and thanks 
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all of the students and teachers who participated in this event.  Thank you to the coaches for 
organizing such a wonderful event. 
  
Spruce Creek Elementary is hosting a Multi-Cultural Art Festival for all students on March 6. 
The festival is a great way to educate students and families about world art and different 
cultures. Ethnic food will be served.  In addition, there will be displays from different countries, 
music, dance and an art show.  Special thanks to the PTA and our local businesses for their 
support. 
  
The Timbercrest Elementary Tiger Choir and Recorder Hot Shots will perform at the Youth 
Celebration of the Arts on Saturday, March 8. This year the choir is featuring duets, trios, 
drummers, body percussion and a student led variation of "This Pretty Planet" by Tom Chapin. 
The Recorder Hot Shots will be playing soprano and tenor recorders and will play Beethoven's 
"Ode to Joy," "Skyboat Song," and joining the Tiger Choir for "The Day is Now Over."  These 
groups are able to perform several pieces that were featured by the Volusia All-County chorus.  
  
It is a pleasure to once again welcome to Volusia County original Tuskegee Airman, Lt. Col 
Hiram Mann, who is 92 years old and currently resides in Titusville. The Tuskegee Airmen were 
the first African-American military aviators in the United States armed forces. Lt. Col. Mann will 
be speaking to the 5th grade students at Turie T. Small Elementary on March 19 at 1:15 pm. 
  
Check Out ITV Launchpad 
  
Watch the latest edition of Volusia County Schools Launchpad: Dr. Grace Kellermeier Named 
Volusia Teacher of the Year 2015. 
  
For more information, to make comments or to add your name to the mailing list, please e-mail VCS 
Community Information at CommunityInformation@volusia.k12.fl.us.  Click here to view prior editions of e-
News. 

  
  

Follow us on Twitter 

 
@volusiaschools 
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